
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'Debbie Hammond' <DebbieHammond@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 9/3/2013 2:58:44 PM
Subject: RE: Victoria Ghazal

Ms. McRae,

Please let me know how we may help. Do you have contact information for Ms. Ghazal? We will need her Medicaid 
number at a point in time to help. Please do not send it by e-mail. I look forward to hearing from you.

Tony Kester

803 734-9910

From: Debbie Hammond [mailto:DebbieHammond@scstatehouse.gov]
Sent: Wednesday, August 28, 2013 12:06 PM
To: 'Doris McRae'
Cc: Kester, Tony
Subject: RE: Victoria Ghazal

Dear Ms. McRae,

I have copied Tony Kester with your e-mail. You should be hearing from him.

Debbie

From: Doris McRae [mailto:doris.mcrae@havells-usa.com]
Sent: Wednesday, August 28, 2013 11:30 AM
To: Debbie Hammond
Subject: FW: Victoria Ghazal

Hi Debbie,
In June I emailed the Lt Governors office for possible help with an aging friend. I did get a call from Mr. Kester and he 
advised if we needed any help with the forms, etc. to please contact him. Is it possible for you to provide his email for 
me so I can send him information and see if he or someone in the office can help? Per the Medicaid advisor in the
Conway office, Mrs. Ghazal's application is now in the legal department in Columbia investigating the annuities for
soundness. She advised they have no idea of how long it will take.
I will tell you Mrs. Ghazal does have to 24/7 help and her monies are depleted.
thank you again for your help!

Doris McRae 

H

HAVELLS

From: Doris McRae
Sent: Tuesday, June 11, 2013 9:01 AM
To: 'Debbie Hammond'
Subject: RE: Victoria Ghazal

Hi Debbie,
I really appreciate your response to my email. I look forward to hearing from Mr. Kester.
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thanks!
Doris McRae

From: Debbie Hammond [mailto:DebbieHammond@scstatehouse.gov]
Sent: Monday, June 10, 2013 5:24 PM
To: Doris McRae
Subject: Victoria Ghazal

Dear Ms. McRae,

Thank you for contacting our office. The Lt. Governor asked me to respond to your e-mail and let you know that Mr. 
Kester is checking on options for Ms. Ghazal. He will be back in touch with you just as soon as he has an answer for 
you.

Please let me know if you do not hear from the Office on Aging in the next day or two. Thank you, too, for caring 
about Ms. Ghazal.

Sincerely,

D ebbie H a m m o n d
Chief of Staff
S.C. Lt. Governor's Office
Post Office Box 142
Columbia, South Carolina 29202
(803) 734-2083 office; (803) 734-2082 fax 
debbiehammond@scstatehouse.gov
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